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Good afternoon 4-H Families, 

We have some exciting news to share with you!  

Lauren Burner-Kitzler will be starting Monday, April 25, as our new  
4-H Educator.  

Lauren has been a lifelong resident of Hancock County where she 
was a graduate of Liberty-Benton High School. She then obtained an 
Associate’s of Science Degree and a bachelor’s degree in 
Community Leadership and Extension Education with a Minor of 
Animal Science from The Ohio State University.  

She was an 11-year member of the Hancock County 4-H program 
taking an arrangement of projects from Market Beef Cattle, Market 
Hogs, Family Genealogy and Cooking.  

Lauren resides in Rawson, Ohio with her husband Zeb where they are a part of the Burner Family Farm 
raising beef cattle, corn, soybeans, wheat, and hay.   

Lauren is looking forward to working back in the Hancock County area and being able to help build 
relationships and making connections to best serve the Hancock County 4-H community!  

Stop in and say HI and welcome Lauren to Hancock County 4-H when you have the opportunity.  

We are getting closer to completing enrollment in Hancock County. Remember, if you forgot a project or 
want to update your profile, please email me and I can send your enrollment back to you for editing or 
send you forms to complete your enrollment. 

Do you want the latest 4-H Calendar? Go to go.osu.edu/hancock_4hcalendar for the latest date on 
everything. Anything updated will be in green to easily see the changes.  

If you are looking for a downloadable version of the 4-H Focus, please go to 
https://hancock.osu.edu/program-areas/4-h-youth-development/clover-connections-newsletter where you 
can print the pdf version of this message.  
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If you have questions, please call the office at (419)422-3851 and we will do our best to answer your 
questions or point you toward a good and valuable resource.  

Just a reminder for all… If you are not feeling well or have symptoms of an illness, please stay home from 
meetings or activities. We want to be sure that you can rest and recuperate, as well as make sure we are 
providing a safe and welcoming experience to those in the Hancock County 4-H Program. 

 

 

Kathy Biery 
Information Associate 
Ohio State University Extension Hancock County 
7868 County Road 140 Suite B, Findlay, OH 45840 
419-422-3851 Office / 567-242-7289 Direct Line / 419-422-3866 Fax 
biery.12@osu.edu / hancock.osu.edu 

 

Dates to remember: 

April 20 – 4-H Advisory Council Awards 
Committee Meeting 

April 20 –  Junior Leadership Club, 7pm 
April 22-23 Camp Counselor Workshop 
April 27 –  Camp Counselor Meeting 
May 2-6 –  Pizza Pick Up (exact date 
May 3 –  Sewing Clinic – Sewing Machine 

License, 6-8pm 
May 10 –  Camp Counselor Meeting 
May 11 –  Horse Council, 7pm 

May 17 -  Sewing Clinic – Pattern Layout, Cut 
& Seam Finish, 6-8pm 

May 18 -  Junior Leadership Club, 7pm 
May 20 -  Cloverbud Day Camp Registration 

Due 
May 24 -  4-H Advisory Council, 7pm 
May 27 -  Early Bird Camp Registration Due 
May 30 - OFFICE CLOSED in observance of 

Memorial Day 

 

PROJECT WORK:  

Now that you have projects, what do I do? Pick up your project book either through your club or stop in 
the office. Most books are $6 each. We accept check or cash only. Work on your project. If you have 
questions or get stuck, ask! Ask your advisor, a friend who already took the project, or the Extension 
Office Staff. Check your project judging date on page 6-7 of the 2022 Hancock County 4-H Family 
Handbook. We will send out a judging schedule booklet late May or early June. Make sure you have 
completed all your Project Completion Requirements and the County Requirements listed in that same 
book and under your project. Again, if you have questions, please ask. 

Sewing Clinics – Joyce Schroeder, Master Clothing Educator, is offering sewing clinics this year. All 
clinics are from 6-8pm and are being held at the OSU Extension Office at 7868 County Road 140, 
Findlay. Be sure bring your sewing machine and adult sewing partner. RSVP to 419-422-3851 

 May 3 - Sewing Machine License 
 May 17 -  Pattern Layout & Cut | Seam Finish 
 June 6 - Buttons | Closures | Zippers | Questions 
 June 21 - Sewing Help Night, Bring judging questions, Narration Sheet 

mailto:biery.12@osu.edu
http://hancock.osu.edu/
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OTHER NOTES:   

Little Caesars Pizza Fundraiser – As soon as we have the exact delivery date, we will let you know. It 
will be the first week of May. AND..…. what an incredibly successful fundraiser!! Thank you to Jennifer 
Deiter for organizing the entire fundraiser. Members sold a whopping 890 items for a grand total of 
$19,740.00. They made an amazing $5,340 in profit!!! Advisors, if you had sales in your club and did not 
receive an invoice yesterday, please let me know. Club checks are to be made payable to Hancock 
County 4-H Advisory Council and dropped off at the Extension Office by May 2.  

Junior Leadership Meeting – April 20 at 7pm. That’s tonight! Communication! We will meet at the 
extension office and learn how to promote yourself. Be a better interviewer. Lead by Hancock County 
Alumna, Megan (May) James. All members 7th grade and up are invited. RSVP to 419-422-3851. 

Cloverbud Day Camp will be June 9 and at the Hancock County Fairgrounds. Registration will go out 
within the next 2 weeks and will be due by May 20. If your Cloverbud members have not yet signed up, 
please have them do so ASAP or they will miss out on this fun opportunity. Also, this is the last county 
Cloverbud activity before the fair.  

4-H Camp Counselors have decided on a theme. “Gettin’ Wild Western Style”. They are excited and 
planning and getting ready for you. Camp will be June 25-29 this summer. Get your scholarship 
application completed and turned in. Registration will begin in May. Camp will be $200 for 4-H members 
and $250 for non-4-H member if registered by May 27. After May 27, all camp registration will be $250. 

Camp Preview - Due to a lack of interest, the Camp Preview on May 16 is being cancelled. There has 
just not been enough interest in paying with credit card.  

4-H Camp Ohio is building a new high ropes course for 2022 and camp needs your help (or anyone who 
may LOVE 4-H Camp!) Every donation will help youth build confidence, communication, and teamwork as 
they complete 12 obstacles 30 feet above the ground. For more information and to donate, 
visit http://go.osu.edu/campohioropes. Updates regarding the status for the $120,000 goal will be posted 
periodically on 4-H Camp Ohio’s Facebook page.  

Celebrating 4-H on Earth Day! ODNR is looking to partner with 4-H youth and clubs the weekend of 
April 22-24 at selected Ohio state parks.  

We are encouraging Ohio 4-H’ers to submit proposals to share demonstrations, project work and 
programs focused on Earth Day appropriate activities. This is a great opportunity to showcase what 4-H is 
all about!  

Clubs and members can find participating parks and apply to present here. Selected projects will be 
recognized at ODNR’s Natural Resources Park at this year’s Ohio State Fair. 

Read more about it here.  

JOANN Promotion - Believe it is or not, it is time for another JOANN promotion. If you are new and not 
familiar with this, National 4-H has developed a partnership with the company JOANN, and we do a 
campaign each spring to help raise money for 4-H. This year the campaign has already started and will 
run February 1 – April 30. 

Key Info: 
• Ohio will receive back 70% of the in-store campaign dollars raised. 
• Online purchases go back to National 4-H because their system can’t track by state. 

https://u12788118.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=C-2F-2FZbVWUVOdk5HXwv0m7arP6FG05JgrGwPnN1j1v9sUlYAfVCs-2FKFQUwT7G6Qj-2B64CYW_eKMvbDPG4Q5L-2BRA-2FebPbdKPCDwhR-2BMPMz7ghTg62-2BZphAV-2BldAPnwJS7jqsXGfh9EhpYjxiY0-2Fu711H3TOLq5Pn2NVldHwg9cov8mV1AbGwV1JziHmjCXvrpbmZgynlbXusw-2BKD-2FuUU8A80ygKi7nVpXjkik7yJ83-2B3-2FK-2FfIXjP-2F7f3jk8AtC97-2FF78m1Ns8Xg-2BADDx6PA8HC-2Ft8JyIUiRNjdunrgqJPK4jXXt-2FXo7mI54JbDkSTFQzM1Iy7k-2BJkyo9aZ3ByO69O2rXUKNLrFg-3D-3D
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=xPz4UNiUB0-E6zbtV8fIoiiUP9uy99BPksjf6omudDFUNktQOEJaTldPR01LNElMNTA5TDFSWEpTSS4u
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fohiodnr.us5.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D9762d9943f454cab103416c32%26id%3D25ab513a95%26e%3D11c13a8800&data=04%7C01%7CAlyssa.Yaple%40dnr.ohio.gov%7Ccc4a489f02f84fe2c34c08d9f6f6bcff%7C50f8fcc494d84f0784eb36ed57c7c8a2%7C0%7C0%7C637812362059411553%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=9MDcBu3RLk%2BUPph6XHsxdk0O7qD0Q8hu250Eo7LWgVc%3D&reserved=0
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Ohio 4-H Night and the Dayton Dragons is back. Families can purchase tickets directly at 
http://www.go.osu.edu/ohio4hdaytondragons. Tickets are $10. The game is at the Day Air Ballpark in 
downtown Dayton. The game will be on Saturday, May 7 starting at 7:05pm with gates opening at 6pm. 
Please be sure to line up behind the outfield lawn area (Lawn D) by 6:15pm to participate in a pre-game 
parade of all the 4-H counties in attendance that evening. For more information, or if you have any 
questions, please contact your Dragon representative: Carl Hertzberg – 
carl.hertzberg@daytondragons.com.  

Van Buren State Park Birding Opportunities for 4-H Clubs – Message from Becky Curtis. Please 
contact Becky for more information at 419-957-1096 or Becky.Curtis@dnr.ohio.gov  

We are trying to contact those we think may benefit most from a new program we are starting. We have a 
volunteer who is state certified in birding. With the upcoming migration he is wanting to lead several hikes 
to point out birds. He also will touch on tree identification and animal identification found on the hike. 
Pending weather, there are several dates available. Hopefully, one will work for you. This is a great 
opportunity for 4-H clubs to learn more about wildlife in our own county. We can also provide community 
service opportunities for your club.   

Morning hikes: start as early as 8am. Hikes take approximately one hour (give or take questions). We can 
also schedule activities with our naturalist in a shelter house if you would like to add that as well. Feel free 
to pack lunches and continue to hike and picnic after your morning hike. Pick a time that works for you. 
Typically, birds are more active in the morning. -- Friday May 13th, Friday May 20th 

Evening Hikes: Hikes will take approx. an hour. -- Monday May 17th at 7:00pm 

If you have any questions, please feel free to call or email me. If those dates do not work and you have 
another day that works better, please let me know and we can see what we can do. 

 

LIVESTOCK: 

ALL DAIRY BEEF FEEDERS: If you are a member taking a dairy beef feeder or a cross bred dairy beef 
feeder, please watch your email. You will receive a survey asking how many feeders you will bring to the 
tagging and weigh in on June 9. A count is needed for vaccinations.  

Dairy Beef Feeder Boosters: May 1, 2022, will be the next Dairy Beef Booster Meeting. The meeting will 
begin at 6:30pm at the Hancock County Agriculture Service Center, 7868 County Road 140, Findlay. We 
will prepare for skillathon by practicing what you know, get help on filling out project books and practicing 
interviews. Join us in our first fundraising project so we can enhance the project experience for 
our showman this 2022 fair year.  

Cross Bred Dairy Feeder Show: Hancock County Fair 2022 will have a new cross bred (dairy & beef) 
show. The sign up will be the same as it would be for the dairy feeder show. The show will be on the 
same day as the dairy feeders. Contact Josh Boes for any questions at 419-721-8550. 

Members with Horse Projects: It’s 2022 and you will not need to complete Quality Assurance for 
Horses. You will need to attend a clinic this year. More information to follow.  

New Horse Member Orientation – MANDATORY – was April 13 at 6pm. Did you miss it? Contact your 
advisor or the office and we will get you what you need.  

Quality Assurance – All members with livestock projects are required to complete Quality Assurance. 
You must be on time and stay for the entire meeting. Our final session will be June 4 with the time TBA 

http://www.go.osu.edu/ohio4hdaytondragons
mailto:carl.hertzberg@daytondragons.com
mailto:Becky.Curtis@dnr.ohio.gov
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after our new 4-H Educator is here. If June 4 doesn’t work in your schedule, please feel free to contact 
one of the surrounding counties and check when their QA meetings are. Remember YQCA is also an 
option for anyone 12 and older as of January 1 of the current year.  

YQCA: ONLY members 12 years old or older as of January 1 may complete YQCA. In the past, this has 
been a $12 course. Go to https://yqcaprogram.org and find more information under MORE INFO >> 
YOUTH & PARENTS. Remember, we do not accept the “Test-out” version of YQCA and only members 
12 years old and older as of January 1 may complete YQCA. Once you have completed your YQCA, 
email your certificate to me at biery.12@osu.edu to fulfill your QA requirement. 

Have a great rest of your week and stay safe. 

https://yqcaprogram.org/
mailto:biery.12@osu.edu

